
District Goal:  WE empower all students to achieve post-high school success. 
 
The Beaverton School District recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups.  It is the policy of the Beaverton School District that there 
will be no discrimination or harassment of individuals or groups based on race, color, religion, gender, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, 
national origin, marital status, age, veterans' status, genetic information or disability in any educational programs, activities or employment. 

  
 

WE EXPECT EXCELLENCE WE INNOVATE WE EMBRACE EQUITY WE COLLABORATE

 
 

 
 

VOSE PATHWAY TRANSFER TO CITY OF BEAVERTON 
 
 
POLICY ISSUE / SITUATION: 
 
School Board Policy DN requires Board action to declare district property as surplus and authorize 
its disposal when such property is longer useful to the district. 
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION: 
 
The Vose Elementary School building located at 11350 SW Denney Road is being replaced through 
the 2014 School Bond.  The District received land use approval for the new school building and 
new site design in 2015.  A condition of approval for the new building and site design is to dedicate 
to the City a strip of land on which a pedestrian and bike path is currently located.  The strip of 
land is owned by the District and connects the Vose school site to SW Clifford Street to the south 
of the school site.  The strip of land is six (6) feet wide and approximately 100 feet long.  An asphalt 
path is located on the strip of land.  The attached site plan shows the location of the subject strip 
of land in relationship to the entire site.  The attached plat map shows the specific location of the 
strip of land in relationship to the subdivision located south of the school site. 
 
The pedestrian and bike path area is not routinely maintained and the City of Beaverton wishes to 
take ownership and maintenance responsibility for the pathway.  Staff recommend that it is 
beneficial to the District to deed this portion of the parcel to the City not only to meet the condition 
of approval but also because the district will no longer be liable for activities on the land or 
maintenance. Moreover, there is no other practical use to BSD for this property. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
It is recommended that the School Board declare as surplus the portion of district property at 
11350 SW Denney Road as depicted on the attached site plan, and authorize the Superintendent 
to transfer ownership of the surplus property to the City of Beaverton. 
 
BE IT RESOLVED that the Beaverton School District Board of Directors declares a portion of 
district property located at 11350 SW Denney as surplus and authorizes the Superintendent or 
designee to execute appropriate documents to transfer ownership of the surplus property to the 
City of Beaverton. 
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